## CITY OF WEEPING WATER PUBLIC HEARING/SPECIAL MEETING APRIL 18, 2005

Mayor Howard Stubbendieck opened the public hearing at 5:00 p.m. on April 18, 2005 at City Hall with the following members of the Council answering roll: Bob McCaulley, Melody Falcone and Ray Frew. Absent: Larry Bauers. The purpose of the public hearing was to consider action on a small tract subdivision application.

Notice of the public hearing/special meeting was given in advance thereof by publication in the April 7, 2005 edition of the Plattsmouth Journal.

Members of the Council reviewed the information presented regarding the small tract subdivision requested by Ronald and Patricia Baxter. There being no public objection to the proposed subdivision, the public hearing was closed and the special meeting was opened with McCaulley, Falcone and Frew answering roll.

Motion by McCaulley, seconded by Falcone to adopt Resolution No. 05-7, based on the recommendation of the Planning Board, which approves an administrative subdivision located in Government Lot 4, (NW1/4 of the NW 1/4), of Section 5-T10N-R12E & Government Lot 1 (NE1/4 of the NE1/4), of Section 6-T10N-R12E, of the 6<sup>th</sup> P.M., Cass County, Nebraska. Motion carried unanimously.

Discussion was held regarding the request of Phil Rhodes to temporarily close a portion of "H" Street on April 23, to allow for the safe removal of a tree along said street, which met with full council approval.

Motion by Falcone, seconded by McCaulley to adjourn.

/s/ Howard Stubbendieck, Mayor

/s/ Kay Gerdes, City Clerk